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SPRING CONFERENCE – MAY 2005…………………………………………..…………………….Maryellen Carpenter

The Spring Conference titled ”Recovery from Suicide Loss” held at Crozer-Chester Medical Center in Chester, Delaware County, PA was a success.  Continental Breakfast was sponsored by the Philadelphia Chapter of the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention.  Many Thanks to Pat Gainey, Executive Director of the Chapter.  Kevin Caputo, MD Chairman, Department of Psychiatry, Crozer-Chester Medical Center opened the Program.  Diane Waseline, APRN, BC, Psychiatric Nursing Specialist at Crozer gave a talk “On How We Grieve”.  Diane has the ability to connect with Survivors since a close friend of hers took her life.  Everyone thought she did a great job.  There were break-out groups for all family members, a Panel Discussion on recovering after suicide loss facilitated by Nancy Heacock, Workshop for the needs of survivors, Meditation on Healing facilitated by Rosemary Manes, Lifekeeper Memory Quilts and a Memory Board for Pictures.  We look forward to another one next spring.

ANNUAL CANDLE LIGHT CEREMONY – SEPTEMBER 2005……………………..Maryellen Carpenter

The Fourth annual Candle Light Memorial sponsored by Survivors of Suicide and the Delaware County Suicide Prevention Awareness Task Force was held on September 7 at Rose Tree Park in Media, Delaware County, PA.    The program was opened by the releasing of Balloons honoring our loved one’s memory and the Invocation by Brad Fredrickson, Pastor, Aldan Union church.  There was poetry and sharing from many survivors especially a young girl of 11 who lost her mother last year.  She held her head high and talked openly about how she felt.  Her words gave pause and tears to the crowd.  There was also a word from Dr. Fredric Hellman, MD Medical Examiner of Delaware County.  The Suicide Prevention & Awareness Award was given to Linda Falasco for all her hard work these last four years putting together the Candle Light Vigils.  Memory songs were played, the Candle lighting, reading of names of those lost to suicide and the ringing of the “Bell” on loan from Wilmington, DE that is used for 9/11 ceremonies.  One last note:  Upon leaving the Park Linda Falasco, our event leader, had an accident with the truck she used to bring all the balloons/supplies and caused $9,000 damage to the truck (and $3000 to the building that got in Linda’s way).  Nobody was hurt but what a way to end the evening, Linda.
WALK/RUN IN PLANNING FOR DELCO…………………………………………………………………………Linda Falasco

The Events Committee of the Delaware County Suicide Prevention Awareness Task Force has started working on a fun run and walk to be held in Delaware County in 2006.  We’re still considering various dates and sites (maybe at Rose Tree Park) but we’ll probably try to hold the event in the spring, tentatively in May, which is “Mental Health Month.”  More to come!

ANNUAL SUICIDE AWARENESS WALK………………………………………………………………….Tony Salvatore
On a very wet Saturday in early October, the 3rd Annual Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Awareness Walk took place in the Norristown Farm Park in East Norriton, PA.  40-50 amphibious folks came out to show their support for suicide prevention at the event co-sponsored by Montgomery County Emergency Service, Inc., and the Montgomery County Health Department.  While the Walk is primarily intended to inform and educate people about the work of the Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Task Force, it is also a community support opportunity for those who have lost someone to suicide.  SOS was well-represented as usual, and several other community organizations set up displays under the picnic pavilions.  The Life Keeper Quilts were again on display and powerfully driving home what suicide prevention is all about while bespeaking the gravity of loss felt by those left behind by those memorialized.  Everyone who came out felt that the walk was a success because it is all about giving, getting, and showing support, and the weather didn’t keep that from happening.  Thanks to all who help make the walk a great event, especially the MCHD volunteers, East Norriton Township, and the Montgomery County Parks Department.  BTW there are plenty of Walk T-shirts (XL only) still available for a $5.00 donation benefiting suicide prevention in Montgomery County.  Give me at call at 610-279-6100 for info.
INFO ON SUICIDE LOSS FOR EMTS AND CRISIS CENTERS................Tony Salvatore
Helping those who experience a suicide loss is known as postvention.  Getting help and support early on, even right at the scene, can greatly aid recovery from the trauma of suicide.  Montgomery County Emergency Service, Inc. (MCES), Norristown, PA, has issued two booklets to orient police, Emergency Medical Technicians, and crisis center and hot line staff to the needs of family members and others immediately after a suicide.  The intent of the booklets is to show first responders and crisis services how to help and to not add to the pain and confusion present after a suicide.  Copies are available at no charge at 610-279-6100 or tsalvatore@mces.org. 

MCES is using these materials in its crisis intervention training for police officers in Montgomery County, which also covers compassionate death notification.
SOS SPRING CONFERENCE SURVEY COMMENTS……………………………………………………...Gail Dohrn

At our May 2005 conference we surveyed those in attendance about their experience and needs after their loss.  We need information and feedback of this nature to keep our activities relevant and to advocate for new resources in the community.  Also there is relatively little data around about service needs and preferences in the suicide loss community.  This is a start.

Here are the comments made in response to some of the questions on our survey:
	Who supported you?


	Family
	Family Doctor
	Therapist
	The Compassionate Friends (TFC)
	SOS

	Friends
	Neighbors
	Police
	Woman’s Health Center
	AFSP

	Clergy
	Co-workers
	Church Members
	Online Support Group
	NAMI

	Counselor
	Funeral Director
	
	
	


	How were you supported?


	Education
	Sent Meals
	Place to Stay
	Medications
	Hearing other people’s stories

	Talking
	Hugs
	Kept Busy
	Workshop
	

	Listening
	Counseling
	Support Group
	Memorial
	

	Understanding
	Encouragement
	Retreat
	Financial Planning
	


	What can be better?


	More information immediately
	Address the needs of men

	Insurance coverage for counseling
	List of all area support groups

	Compassionate professionals
	


	What would be the best “first contact”?


	Another survivor (in person or available by phone)

	Information from police, victims center, clergy, funeral director, ME Office

	Most would not have felt “intruded upon” if a group had contacted them.


SOS thanks all those whom participated for taking the time to share their insights and concerns with us.  
FROM THE AMERICAN FOUNDATION FOR SUICIDE PREVENTION:

Saturday, November 19 is National Survivors of Suicide Day, sponsored by the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention.  Local conferences for survivors of suicide loss will take place throughout the country.   We hope you'll share in this powerful day of support, information, and healing.  Take good care, Joanne Harpel, AFSP Director of Survivor Initiatives, and Mary Pat McMahon, Chair, AFSP National Survivor Council
SOS and AFSP/Greater Philadelphia will be co-sponsoring a conference locally on 11/19.  Registration info is on the way.  Contact Pat Gainey at 215-746-7256.

PA’s FIRST SUICIDE PREVENTION WEEK…………………………………………………………..Rosemarie Manes

Pennsylvania's first suicide prevention week, September 4 – 10, 2005, was kicked off with a well-attended event in the Capitol Rotunda in Harrisburg on Tuesday, September 6 from 8:00AM – 5:0PM.  The General Assembly passed a joint resolution establishing state suicide prevention week, which coincides with world suicide week.  The event was held to raise awareness and demonstrate the efforts already happening across the state.  There were many county task forces and suicide prevention, survivor groups, etc., and other organizations with displays.  I represented SOS and Andrea Sitler was there from the Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Task Force.  Many visitors picked up copies of our booklet, Recovery from Suicide Loss.
THOUGHTS ABOUT ON-LINE SUPPORT GROUPS…………………………………………………Tony Salvatore
We get inquiries about suicide loss support resources on the Internet.  Over the last 10 years groups, mail lists, chat rooms, and other on-line support sources for those bereaved by suicide have grown in availability.  SOS doesn’t endorse particular sites because we can not monitor them on an ongoing basis.  Nonetheless we recognize that they are an invaluable source of support for tens of thousands suicide grievers across the country.  They can be accessed 24/7 from anywhere that you can get on-line – home, work, school, etc.  This is useful because our need to give and get support, especially early in our loss experience, doesn’t usually fit a support group meeting schedule (or any other schedule, for that matter).  However, it is good to keep in mind that you should be as careful using these resources as you would be with any other interactive on-line activities.  Stick to sites that have a moderator to address user concerns and any inappropriate postings or exchanges.  If any of our readers have any thoughts about on-line support we’d like to hear from you and share it in a future issue.
REMEMBER SOS WITH YOUR UNITED WAY PLEDGE

Please designate 
“Survivors of Suicide, Inc.” 
for your 

United Way contribution.  
Our number is 09449.  
Our new address is: PO Box 127, Morton, PA 19070-0127

Thanks!

Kindly let us know if you no longer wish to receive this newsletter

Contact SOS at (215) 545-2242 or PHILLYSOS@HOTMAIL.COM

FROM BUCKS COUNTY:
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Every 17 minutes, an
American commits suiclde,
Patricia Lulkin knows this sta-
tistic all o0 well.

‘Her son, David, did 0 in 1980.
Since his desth, Lufkin has been
on a misslon o hefp survivors
cope and reduce the stigma
attached to suicide.

“People don't want to talk
about [sulcide]. Cancer was ones
taboo, and np ane talked about it
either,” sajd Lufkin. “This is
how suicide is today, It should be
treated like a health issue like
canger. but it never is.”

‘The first week of Septemiber
15 Bucks County's Suicide
Awareness Week as well as
National Suicide Prevention
Week. Lufkin, who started Bucks
County’s branch of Survivors of
Suletde Inc., said now is the tme
to educate the public.

A volunteer selfhelp group,
808 focuses an sharing feelings
and experfences to elp people
cope with the loss of a loved one,
s21 Lflin, who wes recently
narmed to the board of the Bucks

County Youth Suicide
Prefention Tesk Force.

“It does't matter what it is
that causes someon o complete
sulcide,” Lufkin seid. “But the
pain el by those Left behind ...
s ke putting a hot iron on your
Stomach or getting surgery with-
out anesthesla, Tts neverending.
We offer & place far peoble to
share so that they can get back
to living, loving and trusting
again

“The idea i 1o best answer
the question, ‘Why?' " Lutkin
said, “The pain is 5o severe in-
the beginning because [sur-
vivors] don't belleve 1t's even
possible. 1ty to focus on why it
happenied. The answer to why is
the cure for their pain, whether
it's physical or psyehologicsl.”

Suicide is the third-leading
cause of death among young per-
sons between 15 and 24, accord-
ing t a 2002 study by the
American Assocation of
Suicidology.

Willow Grove psychologlst
Raymond Braunstein, who spe-
cializes In treating sehoolrelat-
ed stress among young people,

Ll

“The Bucks Courdy Survhors of
‘Sthcide mosts the bourth Tueeday
of the monh at the Frakdprd
Hospals Bucks Courdy camous
n Fals, Thero a7e o foes fof
e of renoarhp Aot

101 peope attend sach
et A o oo o
508, it Htp3/phlysce.ipod.com
‘of ol 215:545-2242.

said teens typically are the most
difficult age group to treat.

“With teens, the feelings they
‘Thave are more intense ot more
pure than at any other age,”
Braunstein said. “If they're
depressed, the level of depres-
aion they are suffering from is
‘going to be higher than for oth-
ers”

Christophr A, Vo can bo reached at
ShrstopnaraiioGyhoo.com.

Edltor's note: Discover Bucks is
a weekly foaturo spolighting a group
in your community. I you know such
a group, call us 21 215-549-4180

or drop s an e-mal at
news@philyBurbs.com.





Pat Lufkin is a long-time SOS volunteer, group facilitator, and Board Member.  Pat’s efforts to inform the community about suicide and its aftermath are much appreciated.  Pat tries to keep these concerns in front of the public and local elected officials.  
We appreciate the Courier-Times coverage of this issues.

	Back copies of this newsletter and other SOS publications and information

are available at:

http://phillysos.tripod.com


SOS, Inc.

PO Box 127
Morton, PA 19070-0127
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